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15 March 2024 
 
 
 
Conference of the Parties to the 
Inter-American Institute for Global Change Research IAI  
 
 
Subject: SAC’s Nominations for SAC membership  
 
 
In June 2024, the term of one (1) SAC member, Mercy J. Borbor, nominated by the SAC will 
expire. She has reached the end of her first term and is eligible for re-election. We decided to 
nominate her for a second period. 
 
Dr. Borbor’s nomination by the SAC is supported by her contributions and participation in the 
working group for the regional assessment and a policy brief on water security based on the 
IPCC 6th assessment report for the LAC region.  Additionally, Dr. Borbor has been engaged 
in developing the foundation for the integrated management plan of Sargassum with the 
Development Bank of Latin America.  
 
We are confident that Mercy J. Borbor's re-election will bring continued value to IAI’s work. 
We kindly request the Conference of the Parties' support for her nomination and look forward 
to a positive outcome at CoP-32. 
 
Thank you for considering this nomination.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

  
 
Dr. Omar Ramsés López Alfano  
On behalf of the SAC members 
 
  


